

Montville Youth Advisory Board Minutes

289 Route 32 Uncasville, CT 06382 Office (860) 848-7724 Fax (860) 848-4058

www.montvilleyouth.org

January 12, 2012

MYAB Special Meeting 6:00 p.m.

Members Present: Chairman: Daniel Dunn, David Jetmore, Officer Karen Moorehead, Lt. Lenny Bunnell, Robert Mitchell, Susan Rickards, Tim Shanahan, Kailah Pflugbeil, Allyson Schmeizl

Absent: Marilyn Williams, Town Council Liaison: Billy Caron, Meghan Leonard

Also Present: MYSB Director: Barbara Lockhart (MYSB Director), Kala Kachmar (Reporter Norwich Bulletin), Don Concascia (Waterford Juvenile Review Board Member/Montville), Mayor Ronald K. McDaniel and Officer Mike Collins (DARE), Jim Rickards (member of the public)

The meeting was called to order at 6:00p.m by Dan Dunn – Move agenda items; JRB discussion first.

I. Old Business - Juvenile Review Board

- Montville had a Juvenile Review Board (JRB) many years ago initiated by the late Officer Dennis Monahan, Jr.
- Effective July 1, 2012 17 year olds will go into the Juvenile Justice System
- Referrals made by schools and town resources
- Barbara and Officer Moorehead attended JRB hearing at Waterford PD in November
- Stonington & Griswold trying to get JRB up and running
- East Lyme and Lyme/Old Lyme combining to establish a JRB
- Review distributed packet/any questions or concerns email Barb
- Possible Assistant Superintendent/Principal to sit on JRB
- JRB panels are generally voluntary
- Cost effective

II. Chairman's Report

- Reviewed support letter for Billy Caron
- Councilman McFee went to town attorney
- Waiting on Rules and Procedure meeting
- Motion was made by Officer Moorehead that the Chairman or Vice Chairman has the authority to speak on behalf of the Board when not in session or to write letters "on behalf of the Board", 2nd by Tim Shanahan. All those in favor – 1 opposed, 7 agreed
- <u>Special Note</u>: Officer Moorehead and Kailah Pflugbeil would like to reflect their support of the thank you letter that was written by Dan Dunn on behalf of the Board regarding Town Council Liaison Bill Caron

III. Old Business

- No information about the MYSB budget except that it is due January 13, 2012
- Barbara will email the Board a budget narrative for review and refer to her with any questions
- Barbara also requested a letter of support for the budget
- **Special Update**: Wake-a-thon fundraiser for Penny Drive was successful Dime Bank has the money, and they will match the amount. The kids stayed awake, and Officer Moorehead was here to participate.

Motion was made to adjourn at 7:46p.m. 1st by Officer Moorehead, 2nd by Tim Shanahan

Next Meeting: Thursday March 8, 2012 @ 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:
By Kailah Pflugbeil (substituting for Susan Rickards)

Review and typed by Dianne Peltier MYSB Administrative Assistant